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This time last year the work to alter the South Porch at St Owen’s was nearing completion.  The 
new outer door and the light fittings were in situ by mid-March.  The final net cost, after the 
reclaim of some £11,000 for VAT, came to £66,000.  The greater part of this cost was met by the 
PCC although their funds had been included in the fund-raising campaign.  Although the cost was 
rather more than first anticipated, we do have an entrance that not only serves the purpose 
extremely well, but which enhances the appearance of the building in some style. 
 
The PCC has chosen the same builder for the extension but has been advised that a significant 
increase in the cost of building stone is to be expected in March this year.   Consequently, they are 
trying to get a faculty to carry out the groundwork and to buy in the stone immediately.  In this, the 
PCC is supported by the Diocese and an application for a faculty for this part of the work has been 
submitted.  It may be a close-run thing whether the faculty is granted in time to let a contract 
before the price goes up. 
 
For the past 12 months our focus has been on pushing forward with funding the extension.  The 
current figure for the extension is now £450k which leaves roughly £100k to raise.  It is vital that 
we raise this additional sum as quickly as possible. Costs of raw materials and other charges can 
only continue to increase beyond what is forecast in March. 
 
With this in mind the fund-raising team is about to launch a fresh appeal village wide.  This we are 
calling The Last Lap and we have the support of our Patron the Lord Lieutenant who has written a 
revised letter for the appeal leaflet.   As part of this programme we are also launching Project 2000 
which is an initiative to find as many people as possible who can, in whichever way they choose, 
raise the sum of £2000 each.  We already have a few names on this list, but we need more in order 
to reach our goal.  If there are people here this evening that can participate then please let me 
know.  If you know of friends or family members that are in a position to do so, please pass on the 
word.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all those that have helped us to raise such a 
remarkable sum thus far and l am sure that with a final push we can reach our goal in the near 
future.  
Aside from the major project, I also wish to acknowledge the continuing efforts of the Fabric 
Committee and the 100 Club without whom minor improvements would not be forthcoming and I 
hope to hear more on that subject later this evening. 
 

 




